
CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting
Monday, February 26, 2007

CLRC
3:45 p.m.
Present: Scott Kushner, Lafayette Public Library, Chair; Dick Strauss, OCPL Trustee; Dan Schabert, SUNY IT;  Elizabeth Loftus, OCPL; Nancy Howe, CLRC;  Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC.
Absent:  Cara Burton, Solvay Public Library; David Tiedemann, Syracuse University
Action Items:

· Penelope to contact group leaders and those chosen to meet with the Governor’s representative (Completed)
Secretary Pro Tem: Nancy Howe

· Minutes of January 8, 2007:  No change to minutes. Motion to approve.           Moved (Dick Strauss)/S/A
· Welcome and introductions: 

Scott introduced the newest member of the Legislative Committee – Elizabeth Loftus of OCPL. Elizabeth is the Administrator for Branch Services at OCPL.
· Planning for Library Day 2007 in Albany

· Received 2 donations: 
$150.00 Librarians Unlimited  
                                                                        $200.00 CNY Library Association



Thank you letters were sent to both organizations.

· Liverpool High School is sending a group of 25 – 30 people including students & chaperones
· 2 buses are reserved. Cost was raised to $25.00 per person

· Concern that people are not signing up because the Governor included library funding in the Executive Budget so the Committee needs to encourage participation.

· Flyers have been mailed; the flyer is on CLRC website; message on the CLRC listserv; Dick Strauss and Scott Kushner will also contact people. 
· Penelope relayed phone message from book vendor who would like to travel on the bus and who suggested that he could sponsor the refreshments; she explained that he is welcome to join the group but not turn it into a commercial venture. 

· Possibility: The Catholic Bishops will be lobbying in Albany on the same day. If they wish to travel with us, they are welcome.  
· Penelope handed out copies of Draft Schedule of Appointments.  It will be updated with all legislators.
· The Committee decided that the five people who will meet the Governor’s representative will be:  Penelope Klein, Dick Strauss, Joyce Latham, Ann Harris and Pat Skelly

· Penelope will contact group leaders
· Chocolate has been ordered

· Penelope went over all hand-outs created thus far (for both legislators and participants)

· Discussion on funding and the NYLA agenda. The Committee agreed that libraries should be planning strategic projects, not fighting for subsistence funding.

· Letters for Governor Spitzer should be delivered to Penelope by 3/9/07. Scott will try to deliver them prior to that.

4.  Other
· Penelope explained that CLRC Registration Policy will now be enforced as written.  The policy may be accessed on the CLRC website. 
5. Date of next meeting 

· March 26, 2007 at  3:45 p.m. at CLRC
Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Howe
Assistant Director
